Great Basin Incident Commander Conference Call Agenda 2016

Date: Tuesday, August 16, 2016

| Note taker: Tina Greenhalgh

GB MAC/GACC Coordinator:

Agenda/Incident Commander Discussion Points: Summarize the following in 4 min or less:

. Fire Size / % contained / # of people / Cost to date

. Significant changes since the last 209

. BRIEF fire synopsis /Critical Incident Information (use Directional vs DIVS’s)
. Political Issues / Community Meetings

o Closures / Evacuations / Public Safety Issues

. Major Safety Concerns / Injuries / Accidents

. Critical Resource Needs

. Resources Available to Reassign/Share/Demob

Predictive Services:
Weather update:
Nanett Hosenfeld

Showers and thunderstorms in the afternoon - Thunderstorms will be a

wet/dry mix in northern NV, northern UT, southern ID, and southeastern UT.

Thunderstorms will be dry in north central GBC area. Yesterday we saw gust

up to 50mph and today there will be brief isolated wind gusts of 30-40mph

with the thunderstorms, otherwise winds will be fairly light. Thunderstorms

will develop further east tomorrow. Friday with the front winds will pick up in
ID around 20-35mph.

GBCC Update:
Gina Dingman

Light IA. 16 new for 870 acres

Large Fire Growth: 2,587

Reassigning resources as available.

In the GB: 2 MAFFs, 2 Scoopers, 3 AT, 21 SEATS (1 D/0O), 4 loads
of SMKJ/3 bases

Helos Committed: 17 T1,157T2,28 T3

MAC / GBCC
Coordinator
Derrek Hartman

e FAST team going to Pioneer and Pioneer N today.

1

Fire: Pioneer

IC: Wilkins, South
Zone, Chadwick,
North Zone

73,358 / 50% /1790/43.7M

East: Have it seal off.

West: Finished burnout operations to the river.

South: 100 acre slope over last night.

Good coordination between teams.

Rest of the fire in mop-up or patrol.

North Zone: Burned out north of the river made decent progress.
East side pushed toward the old Loman fire. Getting crews down
to Lowman. The smoke and inversion is making it difficult.




Critical Resource Needs: 3 T1 Crews, 2T2IA for support over the
next 48hrs.

Level 1 evacuations still in place.

Closures: Forest, Hwy 17 still closed and replacing guard rails.
Community meeting: Idaho City

Political Issues: Prefer FAST team to come today because the
Governor of Idaho is visiting on Wednesday. School is starting on
Monday and with Hwy17 closure there will be some challenges.
International guest will be shadowing.

Injuries: 1— Heat related went to hospital and has been released
and doing well. 1- Individual with strep throat.

No Resources available to reassign or release

2
Fire: Strawberry
IC: Evans and Lund

4603 / 82% / 433 / 3.6M

Windy but everything held.

North: Patrol/monitor. Sage Grouse habitat.

East and West: Patrol/Monitor.

South: Securing and monitoring the open section/natural break.
Glide Plan: Turn over to a local T3 team Thursday or Friday.
Locals assembling the T3 team.

Political Issues: None and received great support from the local
community.

Closures: Portion of Park, some campgrounds closer to fire. Cave
and Hwy 50 still open. Hwy 50 is not impacted.

Critical Resource Needs: None

Injuries: None

Resources available: Some crews and Silver City IHC w/10 days
left. T1 and T2 helicopter end of shift.

3 2275 /20% / 100/ 1.2M
Fire: Rough e  Will stay at 20% containment.
IC: Shanahan e Spot fire was picked up
e Glide Path is to have fire buttoned up by this weekend.
e Critical Resource Needs: None. Loaned T1 crews to Pioneer but
would still like them back as agreed upon. Pioneer agreed.
e Resources available for release/reassignment: releasing 3-T2
crews.
e Injuries: None
4 2830/ 15% /75 /1.66M

Fire: Box Canyon
IC: Platt

No significant change.

No major fire growth

Northeast: Hand firing was successful.

Downsizing by the end of the weekend.

Closures: Half of Campground, recreation opportunities
Safety: Recreation access re-opened. Snags in beetle kill.
Injuries: None

Critical Resource Needs: None

Resources to assign: None




5
Fire: Briggs
IC: Clay Matheson

200/ 0% / 60 / $40,000

e Transitioned to T3 Team @ 0600

e Crews doing point protection around summer homes and ski
resort.

e Political Issues: Meeting with Sherriff/public Thursday @1900.
School starts on Thursday and the bow hunt starts on Saturday.

e Injuries: None

e Critical Resource Needs: High Altitude T3 Helicopter (borrowing

H-7BS)
6 830/ 60% / 60 / 540,000
Fire: White Horse e Estimated Containment 8/17
No Report
6 250/ 60% / 60 / $S40,000
Fire: Shooting e Estimated Containment this evening
No Report e No Change

Date/Time of Next Call:

8/17 @ 0800 MT / 0900 PT




